To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Financial Update as of June 30, 2009
Date:
July 2, 2009

We are still working on closing out the fiscal year but overall we ended up a challenging year in great shape. 

General fund revenues from sources other than the property tax fell $146,000 from the year before, but we foresaw saw that this would be a difficult year so we actually exceeded budgeted revenues by $97,000 and by $210,000 if we include the reimbursement for the December 2008 ice storm. 

Excise tax revenue fell $71,000 or 4.2% from the year earlier level. State revenue sharing fell $73,000 or 9.8%.  Building permit income fell $71,000 or 41%. 

The amount due from current year property taxes as of June 30, 2008 was $156,575 and this increased to $263,415 on June 30, 2009.  However, the former Viking Nursing Home accounts for $94,000 of the $106,000 increase.  The number of liens being filed this week is very close to the number of a year ago. 

Expenditures were below budget in all departments except for the pool. The overall general fund budget will result in a net savings following carry forwards of about $100,000. This number is still quite elastic as we are still reviewing numbers, pending bills and the accounting of the payroll for accrued vacation and sick leave being paid out to departing staff. 

The fitness center made a profit of less than $200 for the year which is a significant achievement as the goal was met to break even after the privatization effort failed.  Portland Head Light saw a decline in sales due to the economy and very bad weather in June. Sales were down $32,000 for the year or about 6%. Sewer fees came in at 99.66% of the budgeted level of $1,500,000. The rescue unit fund came in at 99.97% of the budgeted level or $56.42 short of the budgeted $165,000. The Thomas Jordan Fund suffered about $113,000 in investment losses. 
The auditors will be here by the time of the July Town Council meeting and final audited numbers will be available in early September. 
